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MISSIONARIES TO THE PHILIPPINE ISLANDS

Dear Pastor and church family,

Because of your continued prayers and support, we have reached just under sixty percent of our
support! We sit back in awe at what the Lord has brought in during our short deputation. October
was filled with missions conferences across multiple states. We chose to fly a majority of the time in
order to save time and resources.Ve began the month in Wisconsin. My brother and his wife had us as
guests in their home. Pastor Van Zee and Immanuel Baptist Church were a great blessing during their
missions conference. | had the opportunity to preach their children's church on Sunday morning.

We then took a flight to California to be in a missions revival.We presented the work in Long Beach,
CA at Pacific Baptist Church. The people there were very open and receptive. Then, we traveled to
Arizona. Pastor Cowling and Valley Baptist Church were very generous during their missions meeting.
We had a busy Sunday presenting our work in several Sunday School classes and junior church. Our
family and the other missionaries present had the opportunity to go soul winning each day.We had the
privilege to invite people to church and to see several souls saved.

Our next stop took us to Capitol City Baptist Church in Austin, Texas. The church was so giving.
Marissa and | enjoyed the fellowship with pastors and missionaries from across the United States and
the world. Pastor Thompson and his church were a great blessing to our family during that time.
During this Texas trip, Marissa’s parents flew in to babysit Landon so that we could enjoy the morning
and evening sessions of the conference. It was a joy to see Pastor Shiflett and Mrs. Grace. It is an honor
to be a part of Calvary Baptist Church in Dundalk and hear about all of the amazing things God is
doing there.We look forward to seeing our home church again in a few weeks.

Our last stop in October took us to the Fort Worth area. We got to spend a few days with the
Marco family before they take off for the Philippines shortly. Ve also enjoyed a great Sunday
presenting and preaching at Central Park Baptist Church in Carrollton, TX.

We have to conclude this letter with a thank you.Your support is making it possible for us to begin
planning to leave for the field in June.Your prayers are making it possible for us to continue on the
road. God has provided our needs beyond our imagination. His protective hand while we travel is
certainly due to the many prayers of God’s people. Please know that my family and | do not take this
for granted. May God bless you!

Serving the Lord with Gladness,
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